
 

Meeting Summary 
12/19/17 

Location: Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
6:00-7:30PM 

Attendance: Ellie Lynch, Kathy Comeau, Shay Herman, Abby Wellemeyer, Jen Wichita, Susan Pomatto, 

Julie Taylor, Kerigan Bennett, Danielle Gallagher, Stephanie Pinnow, Pedar Johanson & Rhiannon Keen  

Apologies: Debbie Williams & Trevor Long. 

Discussion Actions 

Welcome and Introductions:  
Introductions were made to the group.  

 

Consent Agenda: The coalition reviewed the consent 
agenda items.   

• There were no objections to 
consent agenda.   

Family Fun Night: 
The previous Family Fun Night event was hosted on 
11.9.17. Jen Witchita and her family attended.  
Jen, Shay, and Elllie will meet at Jen’s house for the 
Family Fun Night committee meeting.  

• The Family Fun Night Committee 
will meet on December 27th 2017.  

• Debbie Williams is unable to 
attend. Shay will meet with 
Debbie Williams, after the 
committee and provide updates 
to her.  
 
 

 

Community Supper:  
Shay contacted Lenny Luecke to check the availability 
in March at the Brodhead Head High School. 
The following dates ARE NOT available March 5th, 7th, 
14th, 12th, 18th, 26th-30th.   
 
The coalition chose the following dates to host the 
Community Supper: March 19th or March 22nd.  
The coalition picked members for the Community 
Supper Committee. The Community Supper 
Committee members are Debbie Williams, Julie 
Taylor, Susan Pommato, Allison Ommidt, Kerigan 
Bennet, and Rhiannon Keen.  
 
The Community Supper committee will work on the 
planning, food, speakers, and incentives for the 
Community Supper.  

• Allison Ommidt, will reach out to 
doctors in the Brodhead 
Community and other individuals 
to be on the panel.  

• Rhiannon Keen and Kerigan 
Bennet will reach out to teachers 
from Brodhead High School 
regarding incentives such as extra 
credit for students who attended 
the community supper.   

• Shay will contact Lenny to confirm 
the following dates are March 19th 
and March 22nd is a rain date for 
the Community Supper.  

• Shay will reach out to committee 
members before January 1st and 
schedule a date for the 



At the meeting Better Brodhead decided to have a 
panel of Brodhead community members. Panel 
members could include: doctors, therapists, and 
counselors, or individuals who have a first hand – 
account regarding substance use.  
The panel will focus on substance use.   
 
The coalition also discussed, to incorporate incentives 
such as extra credit for Brodhead High Students if 
they bring a family member or friend.  
 

Community Supper Committee 
Meeting.   

• Shay will reach out to Jeanne 
Pinnow regarding being on the 
Panel for the Community Supper.  

 

Y2Y Update: Rhiannon Keen and Kerigan Bennett 
presented the Y2Y updates to the board.  
Rhiannon and Kerigan discussed the themes for 
December is Depression and Anxiety.  
 
During the last Y2Y General meeting, Y2Y members 
completed stress reliever boards, a PSA, and 
Depression and Anxiety flush facts.  
 
Jen Witchita suggested that Y2Y also complete their 
flush facts in Spanish.  
 
Y2Y presented to Guppy (Green County Prevention 
Professionals for Youth) on December 8th. The 
members of Guppy enjoyed the presentation.  
The Y2Y presentation has inspired Guppy to start Y2Y 
groups throughout Green County.  
 
The Y2Y officers are also offering QPR training for the 
teachers on February 23rd. After the training 
attendees will be Certified Suicide Gate Keepers.  

• Jen Witchita suggested that Y2Y 
also complete their flush facts in 
Spanish.  

 

Selfie Campaign:  
Y2Y was mentioned in CADCA’s national monthly 
newsletter. 
Megan Chapman from Department of Justice reached 
out to Kathy and Shay.  
Megan expressed the idea of spreading the Selfie 
campaign statewide.  
Kathy and Shay was contacted by Lindsay Patterson 
from Lodi Community Action Team coalition 
regarding the Selfie Campaign. Shay sent the Selfie 
Campaign information to Lindsay. 

 

• Kathy and Shay will talk to Megan 
regarding the details of the State 
Wide Selfie Campaign and provide 
Y2Y and the Better Brodhead with 
an update.  

Social Host :  
Kathy presented the Social Host Law to the coalition. 
In 2016 in Fon Du Lac, a father was given a $1,000 
fine after hosting a high school graduation party for 
his son. The Wisconsin Supreme Court ruled in the 

 



favor of the plaintiff because the word “premises” 
was misapplied to homes rather than just licensed 
businesses. Due to this case the Social Host law, was 
revised and now the law applies to homes as well. 
Adults who host may have to pay a fine of 500.00 
dollars. 
For 2018 Parents (Adults) Who Host campaign, the 
coalition can educate the community about the 
revised Social Host Law.  
 
Julie Sherman is also doing a training on alcohol 
policies on January 3rd at 4:30pm.  
  

POLD: Shay presented POLD to the coalition.  (Place 
of a last drink) is an effort used to reduce drunk 
driving. The Wisconsin Alcohol Policy Project uses 
POLD data to reveal patterns of over serving licenses 
repeatedly named over time. It is illegal to sell or 
serve alcohol to a visibly intoxicated person.  
Kathy talked to Chief Hughes regarding implementing 
POLD in Brodhead. She will present at another 
meeting with Green County Sheriff department, so 
Better Brodhead can receive POLD data throughout 
Green County.  

 

STR Grant: Better Brodhead will partner with Green 
County Community Coalition, Green County Human 
Services AODA Dept., Health dept. Safe Kids Coalition, 
and Pinnow Pharmacy to plan and implement 
activities for the grant.  The funds from this grant will 
be used to purchase medication lock boxes and bags, 
Prescription drug deactivation units, Dose of Reality 
Education materials and two town hall meeting. In 
addition the grant will support a Narcan Training for 
Public Safety Professionals, and a lunch and learn 
event for health care professionals on Neonatal 
Abstinence Syndrome. 
 
 

 

Hidden In Plain Sight: Better Brodhead is hosting 
Hidden in Plain Sight events the following dates in 
January  12th at the Guppy meeting, January 23rd at 
the Optimist meeting.  
 
The coalition also discussed completing a Hidden In 
Plain Sight on February 23rd using a locker or back up.  
 
 

 



Coalition Member of the Month: 
Allison Ommidt is the new coalition member of the 
month.  

• Shay will put the coalition 
member of the month in the 
newsletter.  

Follow Up: 
Fire and Ice: Rhiannon Keen noted that she, Deb 
Williams and Jonathon Estner walked in the parade. 
She also said they had a good time.  
 

 

Upcoming Events: 
 
Family Fun Night : - Date to TBA 
Community Supper: Date to TBA 
Wellness Fair:  Date to TBA   
The coalition would like the Wellness Fair to 
be more interactive.  

 

• The family Fun Night meeting is 
on December 27th  

• Shay will schedule a Community 
Supper Planning Meeting.  
 

• Shay will review the previous year 
documents and floor plans for the 
Wellness Fair.  

• Other News: 
To ensure that everyone has a chance to attend 
the coalition meetings, Better Brodhead would 
like to hire a sitter once a month during the 
coalition meeting. The sitter would be paid 20.00 
per meeting.  

• Shay will send a press release to 
the local newspaper and also talk 
to students at the Y2Y meetings.  

• Next Month’s Meeting is January 16th at 
6:30PM-7:30PM at Bethlehem Lutheran 
Church   

•  

 


